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CRR Upland Erosion Control Project: Board Meeting Update 
Saturday 9/19/09 CRR Ranch House 

 
Stockpile Permit Status: 
 

1. Saturday 9/19, Sam Yekalam met on site with Karl and took some photos 
regarding the stockpiling permit process.  Carla Vincent asked him Friday 
9/18 for a stockpile location document that would identify CRR wetland(s).  
Current update:  Karl sent this in to Sam Yekalam Tuesday 9/22. 
 

2. Karl reported that Sam on Saturday 9/19 indicated PALS is likely going to 
issue a Determination of Non-Significance (DNS).  Current update:  DNS 
has been received by CRR dated 9/23/09. 
 

3. Karl explained that the stockpile permit application is for 5K ton of rock.  
CRR will likely purchase and stockpile about ½ that amount. 
 

4. River Committee has confidence the stockpile permit will be issued to 
CRR in October time frame. 

 
 
Upland (off channel buried) Rock Vanes Permit Process: 
 

1. In early August Sam Yekalam documented and sent to Bill Lynn, CRR 
Attorney the Pierce County interpretation of regulations PALS will use for 
the CRR proposed upland rock vanes. 

 
2. Bill Lynn, CRR attorney filed a formal appeal based on county and state 

regulations that identify the upland buried rock vane attributes that match 
permit requirements CRR should be required to comply with. 

 
In Progress: 
 

1. Russ Lawrence, CRR Engineer is working on finalizing the engineering 
drawings by 10/1/09 for the CRR Upland Rock Vanes permit submittal 
package. 
 

2. Kate Stenberg is working on the shoreline conditional use with variance 
permit submittal content. 
 

3. Wendy is drafting a cover letter to accompany the permit submittal 
package. 
 

4. After a review edit cycle we anticipate the upland rock vane permit 
submittal will be turned in before the end of October. 


